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March 16, 2015
Changes to 2015 METRO Act Payments

The purpose of this notice is to inform eligible municipalities that the 2015 METRO Act payments may be delayed by approximately 15 to 30 days, due to a change in state law transitioning the functions and responsibilities of the Metropolitan Extension Telecommunications Rights-of-Way Oversight (METRO) Authority to the new Local Community Stabilization Authority (LCSA).

The transition process will have minimal impact on municipalities as all the provisions of the METRO Act, except for the administration of functions and responsibilities of the former METRO Authority, remain unchanged. The primary changes under the LCSA include:

1. Maintenance fee payments from telecommunication providers will be paid to the LCSA and deposited into an LCSA account maintained by Comerica Bank. Payments will not be deposited with the State of Michigan.
2. Comerica Bank will distribute METRO Act payments to municipalities on behalf of the LCSA.

3. Please Note: You will no longer receive METRO Act payments via State of Michigan warrants or electronic transfer.  Payments by check or electronic transfer will be processed by Comerica Bank on behalf of the LCSA with a notation that payment is a METRO Act payment.

To ensure prompt and secure METRO Act payments, we strongly recommend municipalities set up electronic fund transfer (EFT) arrangements with Comerica Bank through the LCSA.  If you would like to be set up for EFT payments, please e-mail the following information to the LCSA staff at metroinfo@michigan.gov :
1. Your municipality’s full and legal name

2. Your municipality’s federal ID number

3. Your municipality’s financial institution

4. Routing and transit numbers

5. The account number for deposits  

If you have any questions regarding this communication, please feel free to contact:

--Melvin Farmer, LCSA Chief Administrative Officer (517) 373-0194

--Kathy Simon, Assistant (517) 241-3064
For more information and FAQ’s about the METRO Act functions of the LCSA, please visit our website at www.michigan.gov/lcsa  or e-mail us at metroinfo@michigan.gov. The LCSA expects to create its own new website in the near future.
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